Town of Bear Creek Town Board Proceedings of September 14, 2021

The Regular Board Meeting of the Bear Creek Town Board was held at the Bear Creek Town Hall, on September 14, 2021. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Marty McCluskey at 7:00 p.m.

The following members were present: Marty McCluskey, Chairman; Jeff Scallon; and, Steve Emerson, Supervisors.

Others present: Donna Lins, Treasurer; Tim McCluskey, Patrolman; Robbin D'elene; and, Sheila Carver, Clerk.

The minutes of the August 10, 2021 Regular Board Meeting were read by the Clerk. Scallon motioned to approve the minutes. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

The Treasurer's Report was given by the Treasurer. Scallon motioned to approve the Treasurer's Report. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

Scallon reported a shed building permit for John Pronold.

The Strang Hollow Road sign was ordered with "Hollow" added to the sign.

Scallon was contacted by a Garvey Road resident with concerns of the condition of the road. There will be road base put in this fall to get by temporarily. In the spring, further work can be done to repair the area for a more permanent fix.

The Wisconsin Department of Transportation contacted Scallon in regards to the box culvert project on Highway B. Alliant would not hook up their pumps without Bear Creek's approval. Scallon informed them that the Town has no issues after reviewing the paperwork.

Stan Komendowski contacted Chairman McCluskey in regards to severe wash outs on Chapel Lane. He would also like to see a turnaround on Chapel Lane. A turnaround would not work at the town line due to it being impossible for the town truck to get a run at the hill at that point in the road. Marty and Tim will meet to examine the area.

The paving on Marble Quarry Road started today with Scotts completing the intersection at Weitzel Road. Also, at the box culvert, Scotts will be widening the blacktop area over that culvert.

A plat map poster was received for display at the Town Hall.

Ted Greenheck has been in conversations with the Amish community regarding them applying for a CUP for a private school at S7991A County Rd G.

The board approved expenditures totaling \$92,537.55.

Scallon motioned to adjourn at 7:48 p.m. Emerson seconded. Motion carried.

Sheila Carver, Town Clerk